
SCHEDULE OF THE WEEK 

Tuesday-March 8                                                                     
9:30a Mass/StC                                                               
Stations of the Cross after Mass/StC 

Wednesday-March 9                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
8:30a Mass Beauregard Family/SH                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Thursday-March 10                                                                     
8:30a/SH                                                                                                 

Friday-March 11                                                                                                                                  
6:00p Stations of the Cross/SH                    
6:30p Mass/SH                                                                                        

Saturday-March 12                                                                                                                      
3:30-3:45p Confession/StC                          
4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC                                        
6:00-6:15p Confession/SH                            
6:30p Mass FW Haralson+/SH 

Sunday-March 13                                              
7:30-7:45a Confession/SH             
8:00aMass Jacob Buckner+/SH                                             
10:30a Mass Virginia Cahoj+/SH                                                    

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK:  Please 
remember in prayer our friends and 
family who cannot be with us and 

are in need of our prayers: Kevin 
Breesawitz, Tony Giglio, Jim Hacker,         
El Wayne Harris, Sue Molzahn, Kerrigan 
Presley, Jim Quennoz,  Pauline Thompson, 
Jim Young. Those in skilled care facilities: 
Jim Dorweiler, Ann Kathka, Earlene 
Moore, and Dorothy Rudd. 

SACRED HEART PARISH               
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

2/27/2022                  

Env/Cks:                                          $3,773.00                    
Plate:                                                     185.00            
Maintenance:                                      215.00  
The Mirror:                                             58.00   
Eastern Europe:                                     47.00  
Votive Candles:                                      88.50 
Total:                                                $4,366.50 

 

WELCOME TO THE SACRED HEART                                                                          
& ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA PARISHES! 

We’re glad that you are here with us today.  If you would 
like to join our church, or want to know more about our 
parish, please call or stop by the parish office at any time.  

Also, if there is a change in your mailing address or     
contact information, we appreciate having your current mailing address and 
phone numbers. 

PARISH INFORMATION & CONTACTS 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, MO  65613   
417-326-5596                                website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org                                                                                             
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, MO 65674            
417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon417-326-5596 jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                             
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) sheartbolivar@gmail.com 

Office Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.  1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.                                             
The fourth Wednesday of the month 12:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Virginia Sandgren, 417-754-1042 

COORDINATOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION                                          
Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237   Classes meet the 1st and 3rd Wednesday 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. for Kindergarten through Adult.       

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576     
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (Sacred Heart)-meet on 
the 3rd Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Immaculate Heart of Mary Room.  
Contact Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694.                                                                     
(St. Catherine of Siena)-meet on the 2nd Tuesday of each month after Mass.                 
Contact Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month with          
dinner at 6:00 p.m. and meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158 for 
information. 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Reconciliation is available prior to the Masses at 4:00, 6:30, and 8:00 or by                       
appointment. 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for  
marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the      
Catholic church meet on Sunday from 9:15-10:15 a.m. Contact Deacon Jim. 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  Please 
remember those in our parish who are 
sick and are unable to be with us      
especially: Robert Agee, Myrna   Bressner, 
Clara Clements, Kelly Conger, Ann Kathka, Sue 
Molzahn, Annette  Petrone.  If you need to call 
for prayers, please call Alice 754-8447, Paula          
754-8067 or   Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ ST. CATHERINE      

2/27/2022 

Env./Loose Checks:                                   $75.00                                                                        
Plate:                                                               0.00          
Total:                                                          $ 75.00  

 

ST. CATHERINE PROJECTS 

SPONSOR CHILD: Please help support  
Venelisha Teresa Anthony.  Each month we 
send her $22. 

 

UPC Labels: Our parish is collecting UPC   
labels from Best Choice. 

 

BIRTHDAY CARDS:  We are collecting NEW 
birthday cards for our veterans. 

 

POP CANS: We are collecting pop cans to 
recycle.  Please help by saving them and 
bringing them to ST. CATHERINE’S. 

 

POP TOPS:  We are collecting the tabs off 

of pop cans.  We continue to save these 

and turn them in.   

 

 

 

FAREWELL & BEST WISHES:  Longtime parish member Tracy Colburn 
has moved, along with her husband Bill, out of Bolivar to be closer to 
family.  We will miss seeing her and having her here at the parish.  
Best wishes and prayers to them.  Here is their new address:  1225 S. 
Ingram Mill Road, Springfield, MO  65804.   

HOLY ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS:  This Sunday, March 6th, before the 
8:00 a.m. Mass, we will pray a rosary for vocations.  The rosary for 
vocations will be said on the First Sunday of the month.  Please join 
us.  We begin at 7:30 a.m.    

CAMP RE-NEW-ALL:  Registration is open for Camp Re-NEW-All.  This 
is for kids  going into 5th-9th grade in the fall of 2022, high school 
staff going into 10th-12th grade, and adult staff.  This is a first come-
first served basis.  Brochures are located by the entry doors on the 
stand.    

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS:  If you are a Catholic man, age 18 or older, 
and would like to be part of a Catholic men’s organization, please 
come to our Knights of   Columbus meeting on the second Wednes-
day of each month at  7:00 p.m. at the Knights Hall about 2 miles 
east of Bolivar on Highway 32.  For information on the Knights of  
Columbus Council, please contact Bob Bowes, Grand Knight, at 417-
770-3158. 

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES:  Please remember these young adults in 
your prayers as they make plans for their future and will graduate in 
the next few months.  May God continue to bless them and be with 
them.  They are: Josh Bowes, Sarah Bowes, Allison Butler, Lukas 
Gabani, McKinley Hedges, Jenna Pastore and JT Pastore. 

FIRST RECONCILATION/FIRST COMMUNION CLASS:  These students 
are preparing to receive their sacraments of First Reconciliation and 
First Communion in the coming months.  Please pray for them that 
the Holy Spirit will continue to be with them and bless them.  They 
are: Addison Davis, Matt Foster, Beckett Hayter, Marcellus Wick. 

 

 

 



HEART TO HEART……………………………………………..………...by Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners, 

Last week I asked all parishioners to offer a rosary for an end to violence, hostility and bloodshed in the 
Ukraine.  Thank you to all who were able to do so.  If you have not yet done so, I renew my request and ask 
that a rosary be offered for these intentions.  We continue to see the peoples of the Ukraine and the Church 
in that part of Europe facing dire threats to life and religious freedoms.  Let us continue to pray for our coun-
try at this time of decisive action and policy on the part of our leaders and our president that they may have 
wisdom to do what is necessary in defense of freedom, democracy, and human life.   

Lent is about taking up our crosses each day and following more closely the footsteps of our Lord Jesus 
Christ.  It’s about recognizing the joy of Jesus who is present each day to all of us in the Mass, at prayer, and 
in our homes and community.  I offer the following simple steps as a suggestion to deepen your prayer each 
evening throughout Lent.  I pray that they are helpful to you.     

· 1-Find a quiet place.  Remember that you are in the holy presence of God;    

· 2-Give thanks.  Name one moment from your day for which you are grateful;                                                             

· 3–Review your day.  In your imagination, retrace your steps of your day—what you did, whom your      
encountered, thoughts and feelings you experience;                                                                                                                            

· 4-Talk with God.  Tell God the things you feel good about and those you regret;                                                                

·  5-Look toward the day to come.  Ask God to help you be your best self as you look forward to tomorrow. 

We heartily welcome Fr. James Mason, who joins us this weekend as promised at all weekend Masses and to 
present our Lenten Parish Mission Sunday night and Monday night.  As announced the last two weekends in 
the bulletin insert, Fr. Mason is the current President Rector of Kenrick-Glennon Seminary in St. Louis, a 
longtime formatter  of men discerning the priesthood, a retreat master, and priest of the Diocese of Sioux 
Falls South Dakota.  Fr. Mason attended seminary with me in Rome.  We are delighted to have him with us 
and look forward to the spiritual treasures awaiting us. 

This Sunday evening we will celebrate the Sacrament of Penance by having several area priests here to assist 
with confessions.  Please come and join us for this at 5:00 p.m. here at Sacred Heart and stay for our Lenten 
mission that begins at 6:00 p.m. 

Please remember in your thoughts and prayers the soul of Sid Bowers.  He was married to parishioner     
Marcia Bowers.  Sid attended Mass with Marcia for many years.  May he and all the faithful departed rest in 
peace and let your perpetual light shine upon him! 
Through the Hearts of Jesus and Mary,                                                                                                                          
Fr. Scott 


